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May 24, 2018 

Mr. John Marshall 
W8666 County Hwy Z 
Onalaska WI 54650 

SUBJECT: 

Dear Mr. Marshall: 

Proposed Well Sampling at W8666 County Hwy Z 

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that the OS Group is the new DNR contractor for environmental work at 
the Onalaska Landfill. Steve Osesek, representative of the OS Group, repotied to DNR that he visited with you 
during a routine groundwater monitoring event in late April and offered sampling of your well for analysis of 
several health-related substances. He stated that you were concerned about the change in contractors from Braun 
Intertec to the OS Group and wanted confirmation from DNR of that change. The DNR contract with Braun 
Intetiec expired in 2017 and, under state procurement rules, the OS Group was selected for the next phase of work 
at the landfill. 

If you agree to sampling of your well, please sign and return the enclosed Access Permission Form in the 
stamped, self-addressed envelope provided. 

After receipt of your access permission, your well will continue to be sampled on a regular basis, and we will 
continue to notify you of the results. Samples will be analyzed for the presence of volatile organic compounds 
(VOCs). VOCs are compounds found in such things as gasoline, diesel, oil and other industrial cleaners and 
solvents. Your water will also be tested for some inorganic compounds, including but not limited to barium, 
manganese, and iron. 

If you have any questions regarding the water sample results, please feel free to contact me at 715-839-3748 or 
via email at .cc.,·-~,.,_,.c_, 

Sincerely, 

Mae Willkom 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment 

Cc: Bureau of Drinking Water & Groundwater- DG/5 

dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov Naturally WISCONSIN {}

PRINTED 
ON RECYCLED 
PAPER . 



ACCESS PERMISSION FORM 

I hereby give my permission to the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR), and their 

employees, duly authorized representatives, agents and contractors, to enter upon and have access at 

reasonable times to property owned by John P. Marshall and located on Tax Parcels No. 10-1415-0 in the 

Southeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of Section 9, Township 17, Range 8 West, Town of 

Onalaska, La Crosse County, Wisconsin, for the following purposes so that potable well sampling may be 

conducted on the Marshall property: 

I 

(1) To gain access to areas where potable well sampling is to be conducted; and 

(2) To collect groundwater samples from an existing potable well. 

If the property owner wishes to withdraw permission for continued access, the property owner 

shall notify the U.S. EPA and Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources of that fact. The agencies 

shall, after receiving such notice, discontinue work on the property. Any changes to this agreement 

requires the prior written consent of the parties. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF: 

JOHN P. MARSHALL Date 

W8666 COUNTY ROAD Z 

Onalaska WI 54650 

Mailing Address of Owner 

Area Code and Telephone Number 

May 2018 


